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Welcome back to our members 
and new members!  The 
September Members’ Meeting 
was our first conducted using 
Zoom.  As much as we all 
prefer meeting in person, our 
first virtual meeting with 
presenter Gunnel Hag went 
very well!  We got to use a few 
of the features offered in Zoom 
and found navigating the 
program relatively easy.  (I can 
say that, as Dale did most of 
the behind the scenes work!) 
 
For the October meeting, we 

have Kathy K. Wylie presenting.  

Most of you have heard of her, 

as she was to present at our 

Quilt Show last June.  You will 

be sent an email, inviting you to 

join us.  Dale and Pat will give 

you additional information.  

Please be sure to attend this 

inspiring presentation. 

30 YEARS OF ARCHIVES 

 
Paddy Taylor has finished 
scanning and digitizing all of 
our archived documents.  It’s 
been an incredibly time 
consuming job.  Thank you to 
Paddy for persevering with this 
job! 
 
The boxes of materials were 
dropped off at my home a few 
weeks ago and I had the 
opportunity to go through them.  
Pine Tree Quilters’ Guild of 
Muskoka is celebrating its 30th 
anniversary and in these boxes, 
I was able to see first-hand the 
guild’s evolution.  The group 
went from being a small group 
of members with a common 
interest in quilting to what it is 
today.  Looking through the 
thousands of photographs, one 
cannot help but be amazed by 
the sheer number of quilts 
created by the group.  Fabrics 
and patterns have certainly 
evolved over the years.  I 
enjoyed my travel through time, 
reading about the guild’s history 
and its members.  You have a 
long history of being active 
learners, creators, givers and 
sharers.  It makes me proud to 
be a part of this amazing group! 

NEW EXECUTIVE FOR 2020-21 
 
During our Annual General Meeting in September, we voted in our 
2020-21 Executive.  Members are as follows: 
 
Past President – Nancy Lynch 
President – Suzanne Brochu-Ranta 
Vice-President – Carrie Latendresse 
Treasurer – Cathy Glass 
Secretary – Susan Punch 
Program – Dale McMillan and Pat Wells 
Workshops – Donna Naylor 
Membership – Gail Wray 
Library – Jan McDonnell 
Newsletter – Dennis Papadatos 
Outreach – Andrea Orpana 
Hospitality – Tammy Comeau 
Website – Halina Dales (will be stepping down once a replacement is 
found) 
Sunshine – Tina Bax 
Block of the Month – Betty Ann McNabb 
Photographer – Helga Schmidt  

 
PRESIDENT’S CHALLENGE:  
Celebration! 
We have many reasons to celebrate: 

the arrival of a baby, a marriage, an anniversary, a birthday, a 
retirement and most importantly the Guild’s 30th anniversary!  Pick an 
occasion and get those creative juices flowing!  This project should 
have a perimeter of no more than 100 inches.  It can be a utilitarian 
item such as a bag or pillow, or just something decorative such as a 
wall hanging or table runner.  You have lots of time to finish this project, 
as the big reveal is not until May. 
 
MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS  
 
Thank you for renewing your membership.  Our members of the 
executive are working hard to offer you a great program this year.  If 
you have not yet renewed, please do so as soon as possible so that 
you can continue to receive our newsletters and participate in our 
Members’ Meetings.  The members’ list for 2020-21 will be updated on 
our website by the middle of the month.  To help you with the task of 
renewing your membership, we are offering members three options: 
mail in renewal, e-transfer or drop box at the Quilting in Muskoka Store 
(Bracebridge).  More detailed information can be found on our website: 
www.pinetreequiltersguildofmuskoka.com.  A new password to access 
the members’ portion of the website will be sent to all members who 
have renewed their membership. 
 
Sunshine Committee 

We need your help.  If you know of any members who 

are ill or have experienced a loss, please email either 

Tina Bax or Suzanne.  We would like these members to 

know that we are thinking of them by sending them a 

card. 

 
Next Members’ Meeting: 
 
We are looking forward to seeing you Thursday, October 8, 2020.  
The Zoom meeting will start at 1:00 p.m.  You can enter into the 
meeting at 12:45, allowing us time to assist anyone in need of help. 
Presenter:  Kathy K. Wylie 
 
Enjoy all the beauty Fall has to offer!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Suzanne Brochu-Ranta 
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At next week’s virtual Members’ 
meeting (October 8th), I will 
present an oral summary of the 
Treasurer’s Report to the 
membership.  Thank you to 
Margie Sharples and Nancy 
Lynch for taking the time to 
review the Financials.  Margie 
and Nancy have provided me 
with a letter acknowledging that 
they completed the 
review.  This letter will be 
shared at next week’s 
Members’ meeting and then 
filed with the Financials for 
2019-2020. 
  
All members with email 
addresses have been sent a 
copy of the 2019-2020 
Financials, under separate 
cover from this newsletter, 
today.  Any members without 
email were asked to provide 
their names to Gail Wray 
(membership) during the 
September Members’ meeting 
in order to receive a hard copy 
of the Financials.  If you did not 
make a request following last 
month’s meeting; but, you are 
interested in receiving a hard 
copy of the Financials, please 
contact Gail Wray at  
705-684-9541 or 
wray1945@gmail.com 
 
Thank you to all of you for 
taking the time to review the 
Financials.  If you have any 
questions, kindly send them to 
the Guild email address:  
muskokaquilts@gmail.com, or 
you are welcome to ask 
questions during the Members’ 
meeting next week. 
 
Cathy Glass 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PROGRAMS & WORKSHOPS  

Gunnel certainly helped us get this year’s season off to a flying start!  It 
was her first time doing a full lecture, virtually, but it will not be her 
last!   We are excited about the interesting speakers we are hosting this 
year.  We hope you are too! 
 
Show and Share can be great in October if you help!  Please send a 
picture of your quilt by Wednesday October 7th and be ready to tell us 
about it near the end of our meeting. 
Send Show and Share pics to dalecmcmillan@gmail.com 
 
Just a quick note to the ones who dislike Zoom.  These lectures are 
much different than visiting or attending meetings this way.  You get a 
front row seat and up close look at what amazing people are creating in 
the world of quilting.  We may not like having to do things this way, but 
if we look at the bright side, we have an opportuntiy to learn and be 
inspired by presenters we would not usually afford to have visit us.  We 
encourage you to give it a try.  You might enjoy it.  And if not, that is 
okay!  Oh, and just turn your video off if you do not like being seen. 
  
Zoom Invitations 
Expect an invitation to join us in your email box on the Tuesday 
afternoon before our meetings. At 12:45 on Thursday, click on the link 
in that email and follow the prompts to join.  Reg McMillan will be 
available by phone if you need some help...705-641-2019. 
  
Thursday October 8 beginning at 12:45 pm 
THE TIME OF OUR LIVES – WITH KATHY K WYLIE 
Our stitches tell our stories; our quilts leave a legacy. The time we 
spend with each quilt becomes part of our journey in life, giving us 
moments of reflection and opportunities for expression. The theme of 
time has been integral in Kathy’s recent work, as she considers its 
relationship with the creative life. 
This lecture celebrates the joy in the journey, 
the quilts along the way, 
the time of our lives. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  
From your Enthusiastic Program Committee 

Dale McMillan & Pat Wells 
 
 
MEMBERSHIP 

At the end of June, we had 149 active members in 
the Guild. As of the 30th Sept. we already have 99 
members who have registered including some new 
members whom we welcome! 
In order to remain as an active member, renewals 
must be received by Sunday, October 11, 2020.  

 
The Members list will be updated and placed on the website. A new 
password will be created in order to access the ‘Members Only’ portion 
of the website and an email informing active members of the new 
password will be sent. Non-internet users will be informed also.  Past 
members are always welcome to renew their membership at any time.  
Again, this can be done by e-transfer, by cheque, or drop box at 
Quilting in Muskoka, Sue Butler’s store in Bracebridge. 
 
Gail Wray 
705 684 9541 
wray1945@gmail.com 
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Modern Group 
 

 
Pine Tree 
Modern 
Group 
members are 
a subset of 

the Guild & we should all 
have our memberships paid 
for 2020/21. 
 
We are currently meeting the 
first Thursday of each month at 
1:00 by Zoom, and the remote 
meetings have not dampened 
our enthusiasm for modern 
quilting or our creative output! 
 
Take a look at our photos and 
minutes on the guild's website. 
 
Newcomers are welcome. 
Might you be interested in 
joining us? 
 
Please contact Wendy Wight  
billandwendynz@hotmail.com  
or Mary McFarlane 
at donmary@rogers.com 
 
 
Mary Mcfarlane 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Block of the Month 
 

The Block of the Month this year is 
the Mosaic Quilt, by Meadow Mists 
Designs (photo left). 
 
Most of the quilts I have seen with 
this pattern were done in bold 
colours, but as you can see I chose 
more muted colours.  So anything 
goes. 
If you are interested in participating, 
just send me an email 
at bamcnabb@bell.net and I will add 
you to the list.  At the beginning of 
each month, I will send you part of the 
pattern.  If you have any questions, 
you can call me at 705-645-8827 

 
Betty Ann McNabb 
 
 
 
Outreach  
 
I want to thank the members who have finished cuddle quilts for the 
Outreach program. There is still a lot of work to do. Just a reminder that 
you can pick up a quilt package at 18 Gainsborough Dr in Bracebridge, 
or at 23 Twigs End in Gravenhurst. If everyone committed to finishing 
one quilt this year we would be well stocked. The smaller sizes of these 
quilts makes them perfect for practising and improving your skills like 
free motion, walking foot designs, and binding.  Here are 2 lovely 
completed quilts from our stash:  
 

 
New this year! We are making pillow cases. There are a few pre-cut 
flannel kits available for pick up and assembly. You are also 
encouraged to donate pillow cases made from your own stash of 
fabrics. They would be greatly appreciated. They are 30” x 20” with a  
3-4” hem. Add your own creativity! 
 

I would like to extend a special 
thank you to Sue Butler for her 
generous donation of fabrics, 
quilt tops, UFOs, pre-cuts and 
bindings from her personal stash.  
 
The centre panel of this quilt was 
made by Sue, and I used her 
pre-cut squares to make the half 
square triangles. I chose 
coordinating Outreach fabrics 
and flannel backing to create this 
51” x 41” cuddle quilt for 
Outreach. 
 
 
Andrea Orpana                                                     
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Check out the Members Only 
Page that will explain ‘How 
to Submit a Want Ad'. 

Please note the change in 
Want Ad submission date: 
23rd of the month so that a 
notification can be added to 
the next newsletter. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 By: Halina Dales 
  
 
 

Block of the Month 

 
Every Month Betty Ann McNabb will be sharing her current block not 

only at the guild meetings, but also on the web.  Click Here to go to the 

Block of the Month page on the guild website. 

 

Membership List Updated as at September 23, 2020 

An updated membership list has been posted.  It’s in the ’Members 

Only’ section of the website.  If you have forgotten the password to the 

‘Members Only’ section – check your email that sent this newsletter.  

http://www.pinetreequiltersguildofmuskoka.com/members-only/.   

 

Photo Albums 

There are three albums posted since our May Newsletter.  The Modern 

Quilt Group met over the summer.  

 

2020 09 03 – Modern Quilt Group 

2020 09 10 - Guild Meeting - Gunnel Hag 

2020 09 17 - Quilt Artists  

 

Travel the Internet Quilting World with  

Joanne Kourtz, Carol Cragg and Hanne Knowlton.  

 

An enthusiastically curated set of links to shows, artists and 

patterns.    

 

For This Month’s travels. ……   Click Here.  

 

 

http://www.pinetreequiltersguildofmuskoka.com/members-only/
http://www.pinetreequiltersguildofmuskoka.com/members-only/
mailto:halina@dales.ca
http://www.pinetreequiltersguildofmuskoka.com/block-of-the-month/
http://www.pinetreequiltersguildofmuskoka.com/members-only/
https://www.flickr.com/photos/134719553@N03/albums/72157716036004082
https://www.flickr.com/photos/134719553@N03/albums/72157716089304456
https://www.flickr.com/photos/134719553@N03/albums/72157716032209911
http://www.pinetreequiltersguildofmuskoka.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/09/2020-10-web-newsletter-Travel-the-Quilting-World-.pdf

